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Dear Parents and Carers
PARENTS AND CARERS IN THE PLAYGROUND
Our playground is becoming increasingly congested with parents and carers, which poses a number of risks to our pupils. 
· It is very difficult to identify and monitor all the adults in the playground. 

· Lots of adults in the playground, especially those standing near the lines, can contribute to anxiety levels in children.

· It hinders the fostering of independence.

· It causes congestion and increases chances of accidents.

In order to address this we have decided to make considerable restrictions to parents coming into the playground. 
· Only parents going to the nursery should enter the playground in the morning and should leave once children have been dropped off. No loitering is permitted. 
· At 1pm only parents going to the nursery will be admitted and again, these parents should leave as soon as the children are safely dropped off.

· All children should know who is picking them up at the end of the day and where to meet that person.
· At 3pm the gates will remain locked until the children are dismissed. For the time being, P1 parents may continue to enter the playground to collect their child from where the teachers line them up in front of the nursery outside area. These parents should be aware not to block the gate or distract the teachers whilst they are still trying to ensure that the children have met their parent. 
· All other parents should remain at their pre-arranged meeting place outside of the school gate. P1, P2a, P2/3 children exit the building by the infant door, P3, P3/4 and P4 exit by the middle doors in the rear playground and P5-7 exit by the senior doors, also in the rear playground.
· Any child who cannot locate their parent at the end of the day should remain/return to the teacher in the playground or school. If no one presents to collect the child, the child will be taken to the office.

· Please do not arrange to meet your child in the school foyer as a matter of routine. This area is already busy with children going to aftercare or being collected by taxi. Congestion in this area also poses a safety risk.

· Parents who change after-school arrangements during the course of the school day should let the school and/or relevant after-school provider know of their change in plan.
· Parents picking up children from nursery between 3pm and 4.10pm should enter and exit the playground without loitering.
Please note that this is being introduced at the suggestion of parents and staff who feel this is in the best interests of the children. Respectful feedback is always welcome but verbal abuse of any staff member enforcing these measures will not be tolerated.
In order to allow you time to arrange and practice your meeting place with your child or children, this will not be fully implemented until Monday 23rd September. Please make all adults involved in the collection of your children aware of these changes.
Arrangements for wet mornings remain the same. Again parents are not permitted to come into the playground or the school at this time and parents should send children round to the senior doors to gain access, as they have already done on the wet mornings we have had.
Your help in making our school a safe environment is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews

Head Teacher 


